

KATHY HOCHUL GOVERNOR

April 18, 2025

Greater New York Automobile Dealers Association 1810 Whitestone Expressway Whitestone, NY 11357

Dear Friends:

It is my pleasure to send greetings to everyone gathered for the 125th New York International Automobile Show at the Jacob Javits Convention Center.

For 125 years, this event has showcased groundbreaking advancements in automotive technology, design, and engineering. Each year, thousands of attendees from around the globe gather to witness the latest innovations, many making their international debut right here in New York. The Auto Show remains a symbol of the industry's evolution and resilience, shaping the future of mobility while strengthening the automotive sector across New York State.

As the Javits Center continues to expand and modernize, it enhances this already iconic venue, ensuring that the Auto Show remains at the forefront for generations to come. I commend the Greater New York Automobile Dealers Association for hosting this extraordinary exhibition and for its ongoing contributions to the automotive industry and New York's economy.

On behalf of the State of New York, I extend my best wishes for a successful and inspiring 125th New York International Auto Show.

Sincerely.

Kathy Hochul

Governor